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A huge well done to 

the classes with the 

highest attendance 

this half term: 
 

Sticklebacks   

98.1%  
and  

Bracken 

 98.2% 

We are still on the 

lookout to recruit 

some MIDDAY 

SUPERVISORS 

to support our 

children at 

lunchtimes. Please 

contact the office 

to give your details. 

            Dear Parents and Carers 
 

    It is nice to be able to actually give a warm, warm welcome to the last  letter of this 

 term. The term has flown by, but we are all ready for a break.  

 
This week saw our AWARDS ASSEMBLIES for this term taking place. This is a time 

when we make the children feel like VIPs to celebrate their achievements this term. A 

huge thank you to everyone who was able to come and see the children get their 

awards, as well as being treated to some awesome performances from our talented 

instrumentalists.  Well done to everyone. 

 
The DOODLE SPRING CHALLENGE has started. From today, children can join 

one or both of the DOODLE WOODLAND CHALLENGES for English and Maths. 

You can register your child by visiting the PARENT DASHBOARD. For full details 

see the information sheet attached to this newsletter. 

 
If you are already planning some EASTER ACTIVITIES with your family, the PARKS 

TRUST are running lots of exciting things over the break. They have an EASTER 

EXTRAVAGANZA on 16th April, an EASTER TRAIL on 5th April and OPEN 

MORNINGS throughout the break. If you are interested, you can find further details at: 

https://www.theparkstrust.com/events/. The bonus is that they are all FREE! 

 
You will have also received the latest PALMS NEWSLETTER recently. It details all 

the amazing money they have raised for us, their future events, and how you can help 

support them and our children. With school budgets getting smaller and smaller, the 

extra money PALMS raise is even more vital. A huge thanks for everything they do. 

 
The latest MK LITFEST is coming up on 9-12 April, in Milton Keynes Central Library, 

Parks Trust Pavilion and Waterstones MK: www.mklitfest.org . They have a wonderful 

selection of events, including a Children’s Lit Fest on Saturday 12 April with interactive 

events for all ages. Laura Henry-Allain MBE, creator of CBeebies’ JoJo and GranGran, 

brings all the fun of Maya & Marley and the Great Big Tidy Up for children aged 4+, 

reminding us that caring for each other and the world around us makes everyone 

happier! See the details further on.  

 
Our SAFEGUARDING parent information this week is all about MINECRAFT. As 

ever, further on you can find information about this video game, what the concerns are, 

steps you can take to keep your child safe and other things you can do to ensure they 

enjoy themselves in a safe way when using it. 

 
Don’t forget to look further on to see where KIDS EAT FREE over the Easter 

holidays, every penny counts so check out the locations! 

 
Don’t forget school is CLOSED tomorrow, FRIDAY 4TH APRIL, (we have an 

INSET DAY) and we look forward to welcoming you all back on TUESDAY 22ND 

APRIL . Have a lovely break everybody. 

 

Mr Gray 

 

 

 

   

TTROCK Stars 

 Weekly class champions! 

 

RESUMES 

NEXT TERM 
 

 

https://www.theparkstrust.com/events/
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.longviewprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/05/school-attendance1.jpg&imgrefurl=http://lebw.dromieh.top/c/attendance-register-clip-art/&h=387&w=500&tbnid=8CvpB7BXe67T1M:&docid=myY-rmYfGWjb_M&ei=2eTzVrqF




LMS Safeguarding 

Understanding the Intimate Behaviour of Teens - Lucy Faithfull 

Foundation 

Every child will develop in their own way. During their teenage years most 

children will go through puberty, start to have sexual feelings, form different 

types of relationships and look for sexual experiences. As a parent or a teacher 

charged with their education, it can feel uncomfortable to think about this and to 

know how to help them. Teens get information and ideas about sex and 

relationships from the media, social media and friends. Needless to say, this is 

not particularly conducive to a good knowledge transfer. Indeed, learning in this 

manner can expose them to unnecessary risks. The Lucy Faithfull Foundation 

has published an article on these issues over on their website, if you’re 

interested please follow the link below: https://www.lucyfaithfull.org.uk/advice/

concerned-about-a-child-or-young-persons-sexual-behaviour/helping-parents-

and-carers-understand-the-sexual-behaviour-of-teenagers/. 

 

LMS Well-being 

I recently listened to a podcast where the USA top lawyer was being interviewed about 

communication; one bit in particular resonated with me and I wanted to share it with you all... 

 

“What people say, what people choose to say has a ripple effect that will reach far more than they ever 

thought it possibly could. It'll affect people that they don't even know exist. How they talk to people. and what 

you say today affects how people think of you. It affects where you go in your career. It affects how your 

children will talk to their children. It affects how other people will talk to their kids and without you even 

knowing it. Another example of that is the playground; everybody has a memory of somebody's words. It was 

probably very simple. The most simple words often are the most powerful. 

You want your kid to be the best of whatever you want to try and raise a wonderful human. So you're very 

conscious of what you say to them because they soak it all up. I find that the best thing that anybody can do 

as a new parent is to be a safe space for their kids in communication. One of the most terrifying thoughts, 

anybody who's listening to you is a parent, is that your kid is not going to come to you in their time of need. 

So they're gonna be in high school and they're not gonna come to you with the problems. They're gonna go 

run and tell somebody else. They're gonna go deal with it in other ways that are not constructive because 

you have established a pattern of making them afraid to come to you and putting them down in a sense that 

they are afraid to come to you with their struggles. 

You know, arguments are a window into another person's struggle and kids are no exception. And the way to 

think about that is to say things like, thank you for coming to me with this. I acknowledge you could have 

talked to someone else. I'm glad you talked to me. When you can show them that you're inviting them into 

that conversation, they're gonna be more receptive to coming to you again. I mean, that's the main takeaway 

is what you say to your kids. They will repeat how you say it to their kids, they're going to repeat in a certain 

way, and then I saw my parents argue a certain way. And that becomes our default of how we think other 

people should argue. “ 

 

 

https://www.lucyfaithfull.org.uk/advice/concerned-about-a-child-or-young-persons-sexual-behaviour/helping-parents-and-carers-understand-the-sexual-behaviour-of-teenagers/
https://www.lucyfaithfull.org.uk/advice/concerned-about-a-child-or-young-persons-sexual-behaviour/helping-parents-and-carers-understand-the-sexual-behaviour-of-teenagers/
https://www.lucyfaithfull.org.uk/advice/concerned-about-a-child-or-young-persons-sexual-behaviour/helping-parents-and-carers-understand-the-sexual-behaviour-of-teenagers/


 

Keep your child safe on Minecraft  

What is it? 

A game where children explore an online world. They can use 
‘building blocks’ to customise the world and create new parts to it. 

What potential risks should I be aware of? 

Minecraft can be a good way for children to be creative and try out 
new things, but there are some risks you should be aware of too. 

Inappropriate content: Minecraft has a PEGI rating of 7, but there 
may be violent content, or content that might not be age-
appropriate for your child. Users can generate their own content – 
for example, when the TV show ‘Squid Game’ (rated 15) was 
popular, some users recreated it in Minecraft, meaning other users 
could see its violent contents without watching the show. 

Contact: strangers might try to talk to your child using in-game chat 
functions. This could be harmless, but some adults could use 
platforms like Minecraft to contact children, build relationships with 
them and later cause them harm. Your child might also download 
Discord (which has an age rating of 13) to voice and video chat with 
others while playing. 

Bullying and griefing: other children (or adults) could use chat 
functions to exclude, bully, or intentionally ruin the game in 
multiplayer mode for others (known as ‘griefing’). 

In-game purchases: children can use ‘Minecoins’ to make 
purchases in the game. These are bought through the app store on 
the user’s device. 

Key terms children might use when talking about Minecraft include 
‘realms’ (an online server players can use through paying a 
subscription), and ‘whispers’ (a private chat function). 



5 steps to keep your child safe 

1. Limit in-game communication and content for your child (e.g. to friends 
only)   

Xbox 

First, set up a family group under your Microsoft account, following the steps on the 
Minecraft website. Then, follow the steps for managing multiplayer game access 
and online communication. 
 
PlayStation (PS) 

First, set up accounts for your family members on the PlayStation website. 

2. Tell your child to be careful about talking to people they don’t know 

Anyone can pretend to be a child online, so they should be careful about what 
they share. Tell them not to share personal information like their phone number 
or what school they go to. 

 

3. Make sure your child knows how to mute or block players 

Xbox 

PS4 and PS5 

Nintendo Switch  

 

4. Set spending limits or require approval for purchases  

Xbox 

PS4 and PS5 

Nintendo Switch 

 

5. Talk regularly with your child about what they’re doing online 

Make this an ongoing conversation – this means they’re more likely to talk to you if 
something goes wrong or upsets them. See tips from the NSPCC on talking to 
your child about online safety: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/  

https://help.minecraft.net/hc/en-us/articles/4408968616077-How-to-Manage-Parental-Consent-Family-Settings-and-Realms-Multiplayer-Access-for-a-Child-Account
https://help.minecraft.net/hc/en-us/articles/24302916594701
https://help.minecraft.net/hc/en-us/articles/24302916594701
https://www.playstation.com/en-gb/get-help/help-library/my-account/parental-controls/family-management/
https://support.xbox.com/en-GB/help/friends-social-activity/friends-groups/block-or-mute-other-player
https://www.playstation.com/en-gb/support/account/block-players-psn/
https://www.nintendo.co.uk/Support/Nintendo-Switch/How-to-Block-Users-You-Have-Played-With-Online-1661030.html
https://support.microsoft.com/en-us/account-billing/spending-limits-in-family-safety-f30d6801-165d-9f86-3fe7-063245c0449b
https://www.playstation.com/en-gb/support/account/ps5-parental-controls-spending-limits/#limit
https://www.nintendo.co.uk/Support/Nintendo-Switch/How-to-Set-Nintendo-eShop-Restrictions-1406403.html
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/talking-child-online-safety/


 

 





 

Nurture 
Long Meadow Primary School 

Thursdays 12:30 –15:00        24 Apr – 3 July

Children are rewarding, stimulating and fun, but looking after them can be 
stressful and challenging!
These 10 sessions fit together like a puzzle to help deal with the challenges 
so you can have a calmer, happier life. 
The nurture programme uses these four building blocks of emotionally 
healthy relationships.

• Self-awareness
• Appropriate expectations
• Empathy
• Positive discipline

Please contact Emma Seaton 
to book your space . 



 
 





 

 

 

Fabricated loose parts e.g. 

Astro turf off-cuts  

Boards, old cabinet doors, panels  

Bread, milk, bottle and grocery crates  

Briefcases  

Buggies, pushchairs  

Cable drums  

Carpet samples/squares  

Fabrics – all shapes and sizes  

Foam pipe covers and noodles  

Guttering 

Hoses 

Keyboards  

Metal pots, pans, trays etc, especially catering sizes  

Nets: fishing, cargo, football  

Office removal crates Tea Crates 

Old clothes, jackets, overalls, hats, bags  

Old household appliances, hoovers, fax machines, microwaves etc 

One-ton dumpy bags  

Pallets  

Phones  

Piping, gas, water and drainage  

Planks – decking 

Plastic road barriers  

Small wheely bins 

Steering wheels  

Suitcases  

Tarps  

Traffic Cones  

Tubes of all kinds  

Wooden block and off-cuts Carpenters, builders 



And Natural loose parts such as: 

Branches and sticks 

Fruit trees 

Grass Plants 

Leaves 

Logs  

Mud  

Pea gravel  

Peat  

Pinecones  

Play bark/woodchip  

Sand (washed dredged not ‘sharp’)  

Sea pebbles  

Shells  

Varied aggregates, slate, flint, clay  

Wood off-cuts  

 If you have or can help with any of these, please put them in the OPAL DONATION STATION in 
the main foyer, or speak to the school office. 







 





 


